
MINUTES OF THE BLOOMINGTON 
LIQUOR COMMISSION 

 
 

        August 12, 2014 
 
 

The Bloomington Liquor Commissioner Tari Renner called the Liquor Hearing to order to hear 
the request of Tobias Ivory and Christine Geren to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at 
their March 28, 2015, wedding reception to be held at the Miller Park Pavilion.  Present at the 
hearing were Liquor Commissioners Tari Renner, Geoffrey Tompkins and Jim Jordan; George 
Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, Clay Wheeler, Asst. Police Chief, and Tracey Covert, City 
Clerk. 
 
Commissioner Renner opened the Public Comment section of the meeting.  No one came 
forward to address the Commission.  
 
Commissioner Renner opened the liquor hearing and noted that no one was present to address 
this request.   
 
Tracey Covert, City Clerk, addressed the Commission.  She had reached out to Ms. Geren, bride, 
via email.  No response was received. 
 
Motion by Commissioner Tompkins, seconded by Commissioner Jordan that the request of 
Tobias Ivory and Christine Geren to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at the Miller Park 
Pavilion for their March 28, 2015 wedding reception be laid over until the Commission’s 
September 9, 2014 meeting.  
 
Motion carried, (viva voce). 
 
There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting recessed at 4:01 p.m. 
 
The Bloomington Liquor Commissioner Tari Renner called the Liquor Hearing to order to hear 
the request of Lucas Deal and Barbara Earnest to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at their 
May 23, 2015, wedding reception to be held at the Lake Bloomington Davis Lodge.  Present at 
the hearing were Liquor Commissioners Tari Renner, Geoffrey Tompkins and Jim Jordan; 
George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, Clay Wheeler, Asst. Police Chief, and Tracey Covert, 
City Clerk; and Jean Deal, mother of the groom and requestor’s representative. 
 
Commissioner Renner opened the liquor hearing and requested that the requestor’s 
representative address this request.  Jean Deal, mother of the groom, addressed the Commission.  
The wedding ceremony and reception would be held at the Lake Bloomington Davis Lodge on 
May 23, 2015.  It would start around 5:00 p.m. and end at 10:00 p.m.  She anticipated 135 
guests.  Hickory River Smokehouse, located at 5101 W. Holiday Dr., Peoria would provide the 
food service.  Work continued on a City licensed caterer, (alcoholic beverages).  She noted that 
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liquor service would be limited to beer and wine only.  Quiet hours at Davis Lodge commence at 
10:00 p.m.   
 
Motion by Commissioner Tompkins, seconded by Commissioner Jordan that the request of 
Lucas Deal and Barbara Earnest to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at the Lake 
Bloomington Davis Lodge for their May 23, 2015 wedding reception be approved.  
 
Motion carried, (viva voce). 
 
Commissioner Renner stated that this item would appear on the Council’s September 8, 2014 
Consent Agenda.  He encouraged Mrs. Deal to attend same. 
 
There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting recessed at 4:03 p.m. 
 
The Bloomington Liquor Commissioner Tari Renner called the Liquor Hearing to order to hear 
the request of Phillip Wayne and Emmalee Baker to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at 
their October 11, 2014, wedding reception to be held at the Lake Bloomington Davis Lodge.  
Present at the hearing were Liquor Commissioners Tari Renner, Geoffrey Tompkins and Jim 
Jordan; George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, Clay Wheeler, Asst. Police Chief, and Tracey 
Covert, City Clerk. 
 
Commissioner Renner opened the liquor hearing and noted that no one was present to address 
this request.   
 
Motion by Commissioner Tompkins, seconded by Commissioner Jordan that the request of 
Phillip Wayne and Emmalee Baker to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at the Lake 
Bloomington Davis Lodge for their October 11, 2014 wedding reception be laid over until the 
Commission’s September 9, 2014 meeting.  
 
Motion carried, (viva voce). 
 
Tracey Covert, City Clerk, would reach out to Mr. Wayne and Ms. Baker regarding the 
importance of attending the Commission’s September 9, 2014 meeting. 
 
There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting recessed at 4:01 p.m. 
 
The Bloomington Liquor Commissioner Tari Renner called the Liquor Hearing to order to hear 
the request of Jacobe Kaufmann and Allison Tarkowski to allow moderate consumption of 
alcohol at their August 30, 2014, wedding reception to be held at the Lake Bloomington Davis 
Lodge.  Present at the hearing were Liquor Commissioners Tari Renner, Geoffrey Tompkins and 
Jim Jordan; George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, Clay Wheeler, Asst. Police Chief and 
Tracey Covert, City Clerk, and Shannon Tarkowski, requestor’s representative. 
 
Commissioner Renner opened the liquor hearing and requested that the requestor’s 
representatives address this request.  Shannon Tarkowski, requestor’s representative, addressed 
the Commission.  The wedding ceremony and reception would commence at 5:00 p.m.  The 


